City of Lanett 401 N. Lanier Ave.

] ) ) ) Lanett, AL 36863
Meeting Minutes City Council
Monday November 18, 2024, 5:00 PM Lanett City Hall

Work Session -

The Lanett City Council met on Monday, November 18, 2024, at the Lanett City Hall at
5:00 P.M.

Mayor Jamie Heard called the Work Session to order and welcomed everyone. Present at
the work session were Councilmembers Malone, Autry, Thomas, Tucker and Dobbs.
Mayor Heard presided over the meeting.

Mayor Heard introduced Danz Frazier of the Chattahoochee Humane Society. Frazier
introduced Holly Wheeler, Board Member and John Radford, Board Vice President.
Frazier explained that the main objective was to get the new contract between the City of
Lanett and the Humane Society signed. He stated that our current agreement was for 4
kennels for a 14-day period because the first week they had to wait for the animal to be
claimed and the second week was for an adoption effort. He also stated that the society is
a no-kill organization (unless the animal is dangerous or ill) The City of Valley is currently
doing renovations according to Frazier. He stated that we could double our number of
kennels to 8 and the monthly invoice would also double. Our current fee for 4 kennels is
$3,229.16 per month and the new fee of $6,458.34 per month is for § kennels. Chief
McCain asked that they send us a daily report of intakes.

Next on the Agenda, Councilman Dobbs spoke of a piece of land that the city owns off
Cherry Drive that he felt would be a great spot for a park named after former Mayor Oscar
Crawley. Councilman Malone felt that the focus should be on the riverfront land and that
the spot on Cherry Drive was in his district and residents there did not want a park.

Mayor Heard asked for a motion and second to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember

Thomas gave the motion, and it was seconded by Councilmember Tucker. The meeting
adjourned at 5:56 p.m.

Attest:

Jamie Heard, Mayor Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer



